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CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
 

The Child Development and Care program is established by Titles IVA, IVE, and XX of 
the Social Security Act, the Child Care and Development Block Grant of 1990, and the 
Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996.  The program 
is implemented by Title 45 of the Code of Federal Regulations, Parts 98 and 99.  The 
Department of Human Services (DHS or Department) provides services to adults and 
children pursuant to MCL 400.14(1) and MAC R 400.5001-5015.  Department policies 
are found in the Bridges Administrative Manual (BAM), the Bridges Eligibility Manual 
(BEM), Reference Table Manual (RFT), and the Bridges Reference Manual (BRM). 
 
Clients have the right to choose the type of child care provider they wish to use.  Care 
must be provided in Michigan by an eligible provider.  Eligible providers are those 
monitored by the Department, Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing (BCAL), or 
enrolled by the Department.  BEM 704. 
 
In order to receive CDC benefits, the client must use an eligible provider.  BEM 703.  All 
childcare providers must be enrolled in Provider Management in order to receive 
payment from the department.  BEM 704.  Childcare providers will not be eligible until 
the pay period that includes the date training was completed.  BEM 704. 
 
The Claimant applied for Child Development and Care (CDC) benefits on October 20, 
2010.  On December 22, 2010, the Department approved the Claimant for Child 
Development and Care (CDC) benefits.  On December 22, 2010, and on January 18, 
2011, the Department notified the Claimant that her chosen childcare provider had not 
been approved by the Department for participation in the Child Development and Care 
(CDC) program. 
 
The Claimant did not dispute that she had received notice from the Department that her 
chosen childcare provider had not been approved by the Department for failure to 
complete a mandatory training program.  The Claimant testified that her childcare 
provider had not received notice from the Department concerning the training program. 
 
Although the Claimant has been approved for Child Development and Care (CDC) 
benefits, her chosen childcare provider is not eligible to receive payments for childcare 
services until she completed the mandatory training and is approved by the Department 
to participate in the Child Development and Care (CDC) program. 
 
The Department has established that it acted in accordance with policy when it refused 
payment of CDC funds to a non-eligible childcare provider.        
 
 
 






